

## Department of Environmental Protection

Jeb Bush Governor Twin Towers Office Building 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

David B. Struhs Secretary

November 15, 2001

Mr. Kenneth Given, P.E. President Air Testing and Consulting 333 Falkenburg Rd. N., B-214 Tampa, Florida 33619

Re:

Cutrale Citrus Juices USA, Inc., Fifth WHE

1050023-014-AC

Dear Mr. Given:

This letter is in response to your letter of October 15th regarding installation of the fifth waste heat evaporator at Cutrale's Auburndale facility. Although not specifically addressed, the phased construction of the project as described in your letter is allowed under the provisions of the current construction permit. As a reminder, the permittee should not allow the construction permit to expire before the project is completed. Further, as required by condition 8 of section II of the permit, the permittee must apply for a Title V permit at least 90 days prior to expiration of the construction permit.

Please contact Joseph Kahn, P.E., at 850/921-9509 if you have any questions about the above.

Sincerely,

C. H. Fancy, P.E., Chief Bureau of Air Regulation

CHF/jk

cc:

Bill Thomas, P.E., DEP SWD

Aaron Corkum, Cutrale

## AIR TESTING & CONSULTING

333 FALKENBURG RD. N. B-214 · TAMPA, FLORIDA 33619 · (813)651-0878 · Fax (813) 653-9082

## October 15, 2001

PRCKI LEGISLAND CONTROLLEGISTANDON CONTROLLEGISTAND

Mr. Joseph Kahn, P.E. DARM, Bureau of Air Regulation Mail Station #5505 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Re: Cutrale Citrus Juices USA, Inc.

1050023-014-AC

Dear Joe:

Due to the necessity to begin processing citrus earlier this year than normal, Cutrale is not going to be able to complete the project as stated in their permit until the end of the citrus season. As a first stage, the "E" evaporator will be installed this winter, but there will not be the proposed change to the ducting and stack until next summer. As part of the first stage, Cutrale will tie evaporators "E" and "D" in parallel with a damper separating the two units. This way one unit can be utilized while the other is being cleaned. There will be no increase in pollutant emissions nor will there be an increase in operating rate.

Per our conversation, you and Mr. Clair Fancy have agreed to this phased installation and Cutrale will proceed with the project as stated. We appreciate your quick response to our question and look forward to a response to this letter.

If you have any further questions, please contact me at (813) 651-0878.

Sincerely

Kenneth Given, P.E.,

President

cc: Aaron Corkum, Cutrale